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The PBA After 4th of July Rides will take place on  Saturday, July 12 starting from Newport 

News Park (I-64 exit 250B), group shelter #1 (<<<This is a new location for this ride!). This 

members-only ride will serve as our monthly summer meeting/bike ride/food event. Has your 

PBA membership lapsed or are you interested in joining?  Thereôs still time to join.  See the last 

page for a membership application. 

Back by popular demand is the ñmake your own sandwichò food feast. There will be meat and 

cheese trays consisting of turkey, ham, and Swiss cheese. There will be pasta salads, fresh 

Kaiser rolls, potato chips and condiments. Drinks, plastic ware and paper products will also be 

provided. All that food will be hard to resist, especially since it is FREE to all PBA members. 

Of course, to work up an appetite there will be three great rides: an 8:00 a.m. 50 mile A pace 

ride, an 8:30 a.m. 37 mile B pace ride, and a 9:00 a.m. 25 mile C pace ride. All rides will start 

and end at group shelter #1. The food should be available by 12:00 noon. 

It is extremely important for everyone who plans to attend to contact Sharon Bochman at 757-

272-4153 or Bochman@cox.net by July 10. We need to know how many people are planning to 

come to ensure there is enough food for everyone. Come out for the fun, food and socializing 

even if you donôt plan to ride. 

After the 4th of July Rides 
PBA Members Only 

http://www.pbabicycling.org/rides


It is now July, six months since a new Board of Directors 
(BOD) took over leadership of the PBA. Since that time we have 

made quite a few changes. We kicked off the year with our first 

Membership Drive. We had 62 people attend and picked up many 

new members. Scott Farrell and Scott Blandford worked tirelessly 

to update and revamp our website. We also created a PBA 

Facebook page which has turned out to be the most useful tool in 

our toolbox so far. Rides can be posted within 24 hours and turnouts 

have been tremendous! We also moved the former "Weenie Ride" 

to Smithfield where the name was changed to the Smithfield 

Challenge. We marketed the Smithfield Challenge through social 

media and created an Active.com account so users could go online 

to register. We had over 100 riders pre-register and about 30 

register the day of the event which made it much easier to 

handle. We drew riders from all over, especially the Southside 

Hampton Roads. The riders all loved the routes and the weather was 

fabulous. We learned a lot that will help us next year.   

Our BOD had some changes during this first six months as 

well. Mary Hughes resigned as the Vice President/Ride Coordinator 

and her position was filled by Tregg Hartley who was already on 

the Board. Since he has taken over, he has provided many ride 

options at all levels and is doing an outstanding job. We are 

thankful for his hard work! When Tregg stepped up, that created a 

vacancy on the Board. About the same time, Bill Nuckols and Bill 

Newton also resigned. The three positions on the Board were 

quickly filled by Todd Chopp, Maria Lyons and Robin Land. We 

will miss the Board Members we lost, especially Bill Nuckols who 

knows more about the inner-workings of this club better than all of 

us combined. Still, we are excited to have some new people with 

fresh ideas to assist in moving the club forward.   

Recently, we had a new member, Stephen Froeber, step up to be our 

Club Advocate. He is a bike commuter and understands the need for 

more bike lanes in the area. He lives in the City of Hampton and 

recently attended a City Council meeting where his presence and 

ideas were really appreciated.   

Continued on page 6 
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PBA Affiliations:  

PBA Board Meeting  
 
PBA Officers and Executive Committee meet on 
the first Monday of each month at Carmines 
Robbins & Company, 11815 Rock Landing Drive in 
Newport News. All PBA members are welcome to 
attend and contribute to discussions which form the 
direction of the club. Business also includes 
planning 2014 PBA events. Contact Sharon before 
attending to ensure the location has not moved. 

2014 Officers  

President  
Vice-President  
Treasurer  
Secretary  
 
Executive Committee  
Members  

Sharon Bochman, bochman@cox.net 
(NEW)  Tregg Hartley, tregg.hartley@verizon.net  
John Parker, johnj1jr@verizon.net  
Scott Farrell, StealthTDI@spamarrest.com  
 
(NEW) Todd Chopp, todd_chopp@yahoo.com 
(NEW) Robin Land, jbtaxi2829@aol.com  
(NEW) Maria Lyons, 

757-868-4120 
 
757-898-7147 
757-880-4070 
 
757-513-9000 757-826-
8313 
 

Committee Chairs   

Ride Schedule 

Membership  

Publicity  

Advocacy 

(NEW)  Tregg Hartley, tregg.hartley@verizon.net  

Scott Blandford, csbford@yahoo.com  

Vacant (anyone interested?)  

(NEW) Stephen Froeber  

 

757-256-9391  

 

 

Chainstay  editor and PBA webmaster is Scott Farrell. Chainstay is published 11 times a year with a 

combined issue for December/January. All submissions and advertising copy are due by the 2 0th of 

the month prior to publication. Classified ads are free to club members only. Send all Chainstay  

submissions to StealthTDI@spamarrest.com  (please type òPBAó in the subject). Send all other club business  

to the club P.O. box listed in the left margin . Ride leader volunteer and ride inquires should be directed to 

the Ride Scheduler, Jack Liike, jliike@hotmail.com. Chainstay  is produced using  Microsoft Publisher  with 

photo editing by Corel Photo -Paint . PBAõs website is hosted by Wild Apricot. 
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PBA Website:  

www.pbabicycling.org 

mailto:StealthTDI@spamarrest.com?subject=PBA%20-%20
http://www.pbabicycling.org
http://www.bikeleague.org/
http://www.adventurecycling.org/
http://www.vabike.org/


molecules, which is released from the muscles when these stores 

are converted to energy. Although it contributes to sweat and 

weight loss during exercise, this kind of fluid loss has no 

dehydrating effect because it doesn't reduce blood volume. 

Third, the problem with drinking to completely prevent 

dehydration is that it tends to dilute the concentration of sodium 

and other electrolytes in the blood, especially during prolonged 

exercise of more than two hours. Electrolytes are dissolved 

minerals that regulate your body's fluids, helping create the 

electrical impulses essential to physical activity. When you sweat, 

you release more sodium than any other electrolyte. 

More: Hydration Basics 

Since even the most electrolyte-packed sports drink has a lower 

sodium concentration than sweat, when you replace sweat with a 

sports drink you essentially water down your blood. In extreme 

cases, blood sodium dilution leads to hyponatremia, a potentially 

fatal condition where fluid balance is thrown off to the point 

where cells literally become waterlogged, causing the brain to 

swell. 

Therefore, instead of drinking to completely replace the fluid you 

sweat out during exercise, aim for keeping thirst at bay. Respond 

to your thirst right away with small amounts of sports drink, but 

don't allow your thirst to build to the point that you're forced to 

guzzle down a full bottle at one time. Taking a few sips about 

every 10 to 12 minutes will help you stay hydrated and avoid 

stomach upset. 

Old: Use either a sports drink or water for hydration. 

New: Use a sports drink instead of water. 

Prior to 2003, USA Track & Field's hydration guidelines for 

runners suggested that water and sports drinks were equally good 

choices for hydration during intense physical activity.  

Continued on page 7 

Remember when the only guideline for staying hydrated during 

exercise was to drinkðand drink often? And plain water took the 

podium as the perfect sports drink? Thanks to new insights on 

how our bodies process fluids and other nutrients while we're 

working up a sweat, the conventional wisdom on when and what 

to drink is evolving. And although the rules may have changed, 

the objective remains the same: improved performance and 

optimal health. 

More: Measure Your Sweat Loss for Optimal Hydration 

Here's a look at the old and new views on hydration. 

Old: Drink ahead of your thirst. 

New: Drink according to your thirst. 

For years, sports nutrition experts advised athletes to drink "ahead 

of thirst," that is, to drink before getting thirsty and more 

frequently than what thirst dictated during exercise. Experts 

warned that by the time you feel thirsty, you've already become 

dehydrated. However, recent studies show that being in this state 

of slight dehydration has no negative impact on performance or 

health. 

For example, in a study from the Sports Science Institute of South 

Africa, runners did three two-hour workouts while drinking a 

sports drink at three different rates: by thirst (roughly 13 oz. per 

hour), at a moderate rate (about four oz. every 15 to 20 minutes), 

and at a high rate (about 10 oz. every 15 to 20 minutes). 

More: 15 Hydration Facts for Athletes 

The study found no significant differences in core body 

temperature (rising body temperature hastens dehydration) or 

finishing times among the three trials. However, during the high-

rate trial two of the eight runners suffered severe stomach distress 

and couldn't finish the workout, suggesting that drinking too much 

too often can cause problems. 

"The idea that thirst comes too late is a marketing ploy of the 

sports-drink industry," says Tim Noakes, M.D., a professor of 

sport and exercise science at the University of Cape Town, South 

Africa. While thirst is not a perfect indicator of hydration status, it 

does appear to be a good indicator of the optimal drinking rate 

during exercise, according to Noakes. "The answer is just drink as 

your thirst dictates." 

Old: Aim to completely prevent dehydration. 

New: Aim to slow dehydration. 

You've probably been told to drink enough fluid during exercise to 

completely make up for what you lose through sweat. In other 

words, the goal is to weigh the same before and after your 

workout. But the latest research has revealed three problems with 

this advice. 

First, when athletes drink according to thirst, they usually replace 

only 60 to 70 percent of the fluid they lose, but studies have 

shown that this state of slight dehydration does not harm 

performance or health. 

Second, the recommendation to drink enough fluid to prevent 

weight-loss is based on the false assumption that all the weight 

lost is from body fluid evaporating as sweat. However, recent 

studies show that a significant amount (as much as 60 percent) is 

actually due to the loss of water stored with fat and carbohydrate 

The New Rules of Hydration  
by Matt Fitzgerald, Active.com  

From: http://www.active.com/

health/articles/the-new-rules-of

-hydration 

http://www.active.com/Page17888.aspx
http://www.active.com/Page36005.aspx
http://www.active.com/Page35359.aspx
http://www.active.com/health/articles/the-new-rules-of-hydration
http://www.active.com/health/articles/the-new-rules-of-hydration
http://www.active.com/health/articles/the-new-rules-of-hydration


on age group--you choose! So, you can also race next 

to friends and coworkers! 

 

Heard your serious triathlon friends talk about shaving 

seconds off their transition times? Well, at Life's A 

Beach "transition time" means how long it takes to get 

you from the finish line into beach bash mode--dancing 

to the beat of our live music or chillaxing with a cold 

beverage while waiting for your friends to finish and 

join the jammin' after-party! 

 

We'll even have a free Hatchling Dash event for the 

younger kids--so bring along the entire family for some 

beach fun!ò 

Eight members of Team Killer Bees took part in a 

Triathlon on June 14th at Buckroe Beach in Hampton 

and, if you take a look at the pictures, youôll see we 

were in fine form.  Participants were:  Gail Lucado-

Phelps (Queen for a Day), Robin Land, Elaine 

Cardwell, Katherine Long, Tracey Attebury, Louis 

Attebury, Glenn Young and Carl Killian.  

We had such a great time, we are already planning to 

rally the team for next year and hope lots of PBA 

members and families will join us. 

Hereôs how the event organizers describe their event: 

ñOur bodacious course designers will have you 

"swimming" for 200 yards. Want to use fins? Be our 

guest! Want to use a boogie board? Awesome! When 

you exit the water, you'll meet the first of your Life's A 

Beach Challenges--the Turtle Crawl. You'll wiggle 

your way up the beach under a net before hitting the 

Transition Area to hop on your fat-tire bike for 5 miles. 

That's right, you don't need some skinny-tire, $5,000, 

aerodynamic speed demon for Life's A Beach! Any fat-

tire bike (beach cruisers recommended) will do! After 

cruisin' on the bike, you're off on a 2-mile beach run 

for fun in the sun! And, this is where you'll meet two 

more challenges--our Leapin' Loungers and Totally 

Tubular--before challenging the Sea Wall limboing 

across our Life's A Beach finish line. 

 

Want to race with your family? We allow racers down 

to 9 years old AND you can all sign up for the same 

starting wave! That's right--start waves are not based 

ñLifeôs a Beachò Recap  
by Elaine Caldwell, Queen Bee  

 


















